St. Thomas à Becket

Minutes of the Baptism Steering Committee Meeting #5

October 28, 2004 - 7:30p.m.

Present:
Paul A., Marie-Linda B., Samia B., Johanna B. Marianne C., Pavel C., Fr. Tom D. Diane F., Heidi T., Jana V.L. 

Opening Prayer: Fr. Tom

1. Presentation of changes to “Current Practices” document
a. Modification for new baptismal policy re: preparation sessions

Particular attention was drawn to the change of policy with regards to parents and godparents attendance of baptismal preparation meetings as a mandatory requirement prior to booking for a baptism date.  This change of policy will be effective starting in the month of February.
There would be a possibility to make available baptismal preparation meetings dates on the parish website. 

b. New baptismal info sheet (to go with new policy)
An information sheet for all families was included in the Parish Advent Letter.
c. Clarification to the practices: these baptisms are for ages 0-6years old
A later age will necessitate a special sacramental preparation
d. Presentation of new ambry + home theatre system
Fr. Tom demonstrated the new system installed recently which could be used in during future baptismal meetings video presentations.
2. Presentation of new baptismal schedule

The new schedule will be posted on the website for consultation (October 29, 2004)
3. Follow-up of new initiatives

Initiatives already in place:

a. Names of children read at mass + in bulletin

The team was pleased with this new initiative of including the names of children to be baptized, in the prayers of the faithful at mass and published in the bulletin.

b. Preparation sessions now required  -starts for February dates
Parents and godparents can come to preparation meetings starting immediately, in order to be able to book for a baptism date in February.
Major initiatives to come (goal: to have all in place by September 2005):
c.
Blessing of expectant mothers

Fr. Tom called the CWL to help out by participating in the organization of the blessings of expectant mothers (rituals, hospitality and reception etc.)  Ideally there would be 4 events per year.  We will start with 2; one in the spring and one in the fall.

d.
Review of preparation evening content –how too improve?
Fr. Tom will build a module for the preparation meetings to be used by the teams.  It is likely to move from having the minister present at the baptismal preparation meetings to having the team holding them on their own.  Father Tom asked that each of the team would give him a write up of how they handle the meetings when on their own.  Fr. Tom will also work on making available a set of keys for the baptism team, to make easier ins and outs on meetings nights.
e.
Participation booklets


Samia will work on it with Fr. Tom.
f.
Moms & tots group

Katerina and Dianne will get together with Fr. Tom to put something together for moms and tots.

g.
Have prayer partners for the children
Fr. Tom spoke with Mary Taillon (Prayer Line) to start praying for the children to be baptized.  A suggestion was made for a prayer partner card to be given to the prayer partner, and invite partners at the baptism of children.  Pavel and Fr. Tom will get together regarding the prayers, meanwhile Pavel will send Fr. Tom info on the prayers.
Minor initiatives to come:
h. Offer “intro to Becket” packages to parents
A new package from the team of Hospitality will be put together soon.  This package will be offered to the parents coming to the preparation meeting.
i. Offer good books to purchase on the spot (possibly during a meeting coffee break)

We currently have three books to offer for sale during the meetings:

“Lifeline”, by James Stenson

“Dear Parents” by Catherine de Hueck Doherty

“Family Prayer for Family Times”, by Kathleen O’Connell Chesto

Samia will order the books to have them in stock.

Heidi will look after ordering some storage system for the supplies of Baptism.

j. Get a dignified candle for baptismal prep meetings
Not determined yet.
k. Invite families back for a special mass of thanksgiving – to present them to the community.

l. It was suggested that instead of inviting parents for a mass of thanksgiving, invite them rather to a Sunday mass where they would be called up and introduced to the community at a certain point in the mass.

m. New baptismal certificates – wait until old ones almost ran out
Fr. Tom will ask Julie Mancini to design 2 forms of Baptismal Certificates
n. Improve the intercessions + prayers of consecration, for cases of only 1 child.

Fr. Tom and Samia will work on the Intercessions for corrections according to the book of the rituals.
4.
Varia


a.
Time of baptisms?



Starting January, Baptisms will be advanced half an hour earlier than the usual 


2:00pm, to 1:30pm on Sundays.

b.
Marianne suggested that we have a Christmas party.  A pot-luck brunch will take 


place on Sunday, December 5th, after the 11:00am Mass at Samia’s house

5.
Closing prayer, reminder of date and time for next meeting (January 13, 2005)
